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Kansas Winger     

KANSAS DISTRICT NEWS

Welcome to the Kansas Winger, a monthly publication comprised of articles from
Chapter Editors and our District Team.  

Check out what Chapter members have been up to and see what 
fun events are coming up.

GWRRA members are members of all Chapters and are 
encouraged to attend any Chapter gathering and participate 

in any Chapter events.

Gold Wing Road Riders Association is all about
“FUN, SAFETY AND KNOWLEDGE”

Contributing editors: KSA Mary Mazur; KSB Paula Aikens; KSC Don Williams KSF
Doris Schoeck, KSH Ann Whithorn; KSP Theresa McDonald;
KSQ Theresa Kistler
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Greetings G.W.R.R.A. Family,

We do hope all of you and your families had wonderful holidays and were all able to enjoy time spent with
loved ones and making new memories. Sarah and I had a wonderful time with all of our children and
grandchildren and, of course, Grandpa always gets told I spoil the grandchildren way to much, but I bet I keep
doing it. 

This is our final newsletter article as District Directors. It’s hard to believe how fast three years have gone by. 
Sarah and I are stepping aside. It’s been FUN, it’s been educational and it has been a lot of work.  Now, more
so than ever, I believe in the old phrase “Never criticize someone for the job they are doing until you have
walked in the same shoes”. We found ourselves having to wear many different hats and have seen many
changes within the organizational structure as well as have most of you. The intention of change is to improve
the overall health of any organization and, trust me folks, it is much easier to embrace and give change a
chance instead of resisting it.

As we speak of change, the Kansas District Team will be undergoing just that at the 2020 Mid-Winter
Rendezvous as Joe and Debbie Gattenby will be sworn in as your new District Directors. As far as the people
rounding out the new District Team, we will let Joe and Debbie make those introductions.  We would simply
ask that each of you give them as much support as you have given to Sarah and I.  We look forward to seeing
all of you at the Mid-Winter Rendezvous in Arkansas City, Kansas to welcome your new team as well as the
new District Couple of the Year and the new Chapter Couples for 2020.

Sarah and I are not going anywhere but we do have a very busy year ahead of us with the wedding of our
youngest son, spending more time at our lake retreat, and chasing grandkids to recreational activities. I might
even learn how to sit still long enough to enjoy doing some fishing.... but the jury is still out on that one.

Wishing all of you a great New Year!
Bill and Sarah Watts,
Kansas District Directors

A Message from your 2019 District Directors

Bill & Sarah Watts



January 2020 Kansas Winger 4

You are welcome to attend any Chapter gathering and introduce yourself! 

You will be welcome! 

Call the Chapter Director if you need information about a Chapter activity.

If you live in an area that does not have a Chapter close by 

and would be interested in starting one, 

contact the District Directors for assistance

KANSAS DIRECTORY OF CHAPTER DIRECTORS AND 
CHAPTER GATHERING TIMES & PLACES

CHAPTER A

Chris & Michelle Grooms CD 

316-993-0436

chgrooms@cox.net 

2nd Thursday, 7pm   Country Cafe

2904 S Seneca, Wichita KS

CHAPTER B 

Gary & Reba Ohler CD 

913-845-3946

garyohler47@gmail.com

3rd Thursday, 7pm 

JT’s Grill 

33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto KS

CHAPTER C 

Don & Brenda Williams CD

785-341-4211

dwilliams44@cox.net 

3rd Tuesday, 7pm 

Perkins Restaurant 

1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka KS

CHAPTER F

Rick & Brenda Kistler CD 

316-200-0726

4th Tuesday, 7pm 

Oil Hill Elementary School 

2700 W 6th, El Dorado KS

Brown Bag - Desserts Provided 

CHAPTER H 

Don & Jan Schroeder CD 

620-727-7789

dnjschroeder@gmail.com

2nd Saturday, 7pm 

Applewoods

1515 S. Main, South Hutchinson KS

CHAPTER P 

David & Theresa McDonald CD 

316-213-5712

mcdonald.david46@yahoo.com

2nd Tuesday, 7pm 

Derby Church of Christ 

225 N. Derby St, Derby 

Brown Bag - Dessert Provided 

CHAPTER Q 

Jack & Teresa Kistler CD 

316-651-7423

actionjackson@wheatstate.com

1st Thursday 7pm 

Boss Hog BBQ,

314 W 8th Street, Winfield KS  
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM

ASS’T DISTRICT DIRECTORS
Kathy & Denny Chesnut

SENIOR DISTRICT ADVISORS
Jack & Doris Schoeck

DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATORS
Rick & Carolyn Stevens

DISTRICT ASST RIDER EDUCATORS
Bob & Barb Brown

DISTRICT TREASURER
Carolyn Stevens

DISTRICT ASST TREASURER 
Judy Eggleston

MAD COORDINATORS
Steve & Terri Bockhaus

UNIVERSITY TRAINERS
Doris & Jack Schoeck

DISTRICT RIDE COORDINATORS
Gary & Reba Ohler

MEC  COORDINATORS
Chris & Michelle Grooms

COY COORDINATORS 
David & Theresa McDonald

DISTRICT EVENT COORDINATORS
Kit & Donna Sand

HISTORIAN
Kathy & Dennis Chesnut

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Ann Whithorn

izzy2freckles@hotmail.com

WEBMASTER
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch

FRANK PATTON AWARD
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch

DISTRICT DIRECTORS
Joe & Debbie Gattenby
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KANSAS DISTRICT 
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

January  11 KS-H birthday party and 2020 kickoff meeting at 

Applewood Grill, 1515 S. Main, South Hutchinson 

January 17-18: Kansas Mid-Winter Rendezvous, Arkansas City

February 8: KSP Sweetheart dinner, 6pm @ Derby Church of Christ. 

RSVP Kathy Chesnut by Jan 24, 2020 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD

District Rider Educators

Rick & Carolyn Stevens

316-213-4630 

Senior Master IV #8249 

Senior Master IV #8248 

Asst District Rider Educator 

Bob & Barb Brown 

316-217-5909

Master Tour Rider #10240 

OUR TEAM

  
CHAPTER RIDE COORD. 

Larry Mazur KSA 

Gary Ohler KSB 

Bill Hanson KSC 

Jack Schoeck KSF 

Bill Watts KSH 

Rick Stevens KSP 

Bill Tucker KSQ 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Bill Tucker 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

SEMINAR

PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

Doris Schoeck 

Joe Magnant 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Barb Brown 

Rick Kistler 

SECURITY 

Rick Kistler 

Barb Brown 

FROM YOUR RIDER EDUCATOR
JANUARY 2020 

I hope everyone had a great Holiday Season and
enjoyed a good time with friends and family. 
2020 will be bringing some changes to the
Kansas District Staff.  Please work with everyone
to make the changes work smoothly.  

This month we will be having the Mid-Winter
Rendezvous in Arkansas City, KS on January 17
– 18.  Rider Ed will be conducting a Co-Rider
Seminar this year.  This seminar will allow the
co-riders to keep their Levels training current. 
This Co-Rider Seminar is a new version that has
not been presented in Kansas yet.  Join me in
attending this seminar and let’s see what is new. 
Just because it is called the “Co-Rider” seminar
does not mean that it will not be helpful for
riders.  Please join your co-rider in attending
and see what we are teaching them.

On the Education side of things here is some
interesting information that I was able to come
up with.
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 TOPIC: Why Should I Take a Rider Course?

This question is one that many of us find easy to answer. What we may not
understand is why anyone would need to ask it. There are some riders in each
of our Chapters that choose not to participate in an instructed Rider Course.
Let’s examine this and try to understand why, and look at what a Rider
Course can do for you.

Some may say, “I’ve been riding for years. I don’t need to take a class.” Others
will boast about the miles they have accumulated on two or three wheels and
ask “what can they teach me?” Have you ever tried to persuade someone with
that attitude that a Rider Course might help them be an even better rider?
Their position can be so negative and so strongly put that you don’t want to
talk to them about the benefits of rider training. Sometimes, people hide their
self-doubt behind a curtain of confidence and bluster. Is it possible to have all
the knowledge and skill necessary to avoid any accident? Well, if one chooses
not to ride very far or very often, then perhaps it is possible. But I wouldn’t
want to bet my life on it!

Do you remember a single season in your riding career without at least one
close call or near miss due to another motorist’s driving behavior? How about
a single month? If you ride around the state or across the country, you expose
yourself to many different situations that require anticipation of all the
possible actions of other drivers. You have to be prepared to counter with the
proper response – whatever their action – and do it in a split second! A
motorcycle Rider Course helps to prepare you mentally and physically to
execute the kinds of maneuvers called for by a driver’s unexpected actions. We
look upon these classes as an opportunity to learn and improve our riding
skills in a safe environment.

The instructors are trained to spot the little techniques during range exercises
that riders tend to forget to employ on the road. They provide reminders to all
students in a positive manner. Their trained eyes and constructive comments
are geared to put each of us on the path to being the safest riders we can be.
This can help with your attitude and performance on the road. Being reminded
of the best techniques to execute different skills does not hurt at all. It is
painless. The practice and coaching helps to improve our skills, whether we
never knew the technique to use, or just need the occasional reminder. Hey,
who doesn’t appreciate a reminder from time to time? Especially when it is
about something you want to do correctly and safely, but may have just
forgotten the best method.
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In athletic training we are taught that practice makes perfect.  We know from
past training that Practice Makes Permanent  And when you practice
something you enjoy doing, it’s just a lot of fun! Practicing motorcycle riding
maneuvers in a closed parking lot with someone else (the instructors)
monitoring the range to protect the riders from outside hazards helps you
focus your attention on the task at hand – becoming a better rider!

On another level, taking a Rider Course will help you qualify for advancement
in the Rider Education Levels Program, to Level II or above, or keep you
current in your present level. And there is one more thing to remember about
all GWRRA Rider Course offerings. Nobody fails! Everyone who completes the
course receives a course completion card. There are no minimum performance
requirements. You are asked to push yourself to improve your abilities. You
won’t get better at it if you don’t try. Sign up for a Rider Course today.  You
will thank yourself later! 

We will be publishing the dates of our upcoming Rider Courses in the very
near future.  We are planning on taking some courses on the road to different
locations.  Keep your eyes on emails and the District Web Site for those
announcements.

Here is to a great New Year!
Rick Stevens
Kansas District Educator
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KANSAS COUPLE OF THE YEAR
David & Theresa McDonald

Kansas Chapter P
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Chapter A

Joe & Debbie 

Gattenby

Chapter B

Bill & Margaret

Hanson

Chapter C

Sandy Davis

Chapter F

Robert & Joan Warne

Chapter H

Jeff & Ann

Whithorn

Chapter P

Joe & Janet Gonsalves

2019 KANSAS CHAPTER COUPLES AND 
INDIVIDUALS OF THE YEAR
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Chapter A – Wichita 
Meet 2nd Thursday in Wichita at Country Café  7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

Chapter Directors
Chris & Michelle Grooms

316-993-0436

Asst Chapter Directors
Bob & Barb Brown

Chapter Treasurer
Barb Brown

Chapter Ride Coordinator
Larry Mazur

Newsletter Editor
Mary Mazur

Chapter Couple
Joe & Debbie Gattenby

Chapter MEC
Tim & Cindy Howard

Hello Fellow Riders!

The old year is over and a new one is beginning. So before we start 2020 off, let’s talk about
some of what went on in December of 2019. 

The 1  event that happened was on the 5  when the City of Newton has their annualst th

Christmas parade. Steve & Terri Bockhaus hosted a little dinner where they provide the chili
and a place to decorate your bike for the parade. I’ve looked and I don’t have any information
on this so you will have to talk to Terri or Steve to see how many bikes were in the parade,
how they looked and how dinner went. 

A few days after this was the Christmas party put on by Chapters F and P on the 7  up inth

Cassoday and it was a very fun time. I know that a few of us from Chapter A attended but
sadly I must report that although I carry a camera in my pocket at all times I never think to
pull it out to take pictures. Just know the food was great, the games were great and
watching some of the guys trying to hang on to a set of tools was the best part of the day.
Remember this and come enjoy the party next December. 

We had our monthly Chapter A meeting on the 12  at the County Café on S. Seneca andth

although the crowd wasn’t as big as it is normally, it was still fun and all the families walked
away with a gift Michelle Grooms & Debbie Gattenby made for us…and it will be good to
snack on if/when we get stuck in the house because we get all that snow that they tell us

we should get each year.
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On the 12  a few GWers went to Cowtown to the Victorian Christmas. th

Here’s what Debbie Gattenby had to say about it. “Dec 13 GWRRA visited Victorian
Cowtown. Surprising, the weather was great! The store that sold cookies was popular and
some tested them. Opinion was good. Hot chocolate was sampled and it was also good. The

Victorian Attire was Beautiful. The young ladies caroling were darling. It’s amazing the
small size of homes so unlike what we know. How blessed we are they lead the way
for us. We had a great time”.
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Then I receive this picture on the 23  from Sharon Williams where a few GWers gotrd

together at Prairie Pines.
 

Well that looks like that’s all we got for December now let’s see what’s going on during
the month of January and it starts out with a ride and “bean feed” on the 1 . I hopest

that I will have a whole lot of information about who did what to whom…and when,
where & why. Please remember even if you see me if you take pictures send them to
me so I will have something to put in the newsletter. 

January 9  is our Chapter meeting @ the County Café, 2804 South Seneca. Theth

meeting starts @ 7:00 but please come early for a meal and to have plenty of time to
visit with the other members

January 16  is Larry and Mary Mazur’s wedding anniversary th

January 17  & 18   is Mid-Winter Rendezvous. th th

This year it is in Arkansas City @ the Quality Inn
 
January 29  is Chris Grooms Birthday th

That’s all I know for now so until the next time, 
remember to ride them, not hide them (weather permitting)!

Thank you,
Mary Mazur 
Your Chapter A Newsletter editor
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Chapter B – DeSoto 
Meet 3rd Thursday every month in DeSoto at JT’s Grill 7:00 PM - Eat 6:00 PM

Chapter Directors
Gary & Reba Ohler

913-845-3946

Asst Chapter Director
Paula Aiken

785-842-8503 

Chapter Treasurer
Ed James

816-225-2679 

Chapter Ride Coordinator
Gary Ohler

913-845-3946 

Newsletter
Editor

Paula Aiken

Chapter B is ready for a year of riding and adventure as we settle into 2020 and another new

year.  

Gary and Reba Ohler once again arranged for Chapter B’s Christmas dinner at the Community

National Bank meeting room in Basehor, Kansas.  December 6th found thirty plus Chapter B

members and friends gathered together enjoying lots of yummy food.  It was a wonderful time

of fellowship and even a few gifts among friends.  Those lucky enough to have their ticket drawn

received ornaments, towels, poinsettias, mugs of chocolate candy, and more.  Diane Patton even

received a new gnome buddy.  Members continued the tradition of giving and donated a carload

of non-perishable food items to the food pantry at the Central Nazarene Church in Lenexa. 

Kansas District Directors, Bill and Sarah Watts, attended the dinner and provided us with an

update about the Mid-Winter Rendezvous.

It was a group of about twenty at the monthly meeting on December 19.  Joe Magnant announced

that he was stepping down as Chapter director and Gary and Reba Ohler would be taking his place

as of January 1.  

The polar bear lunch run will be led by Mick Schurer and come to Lawrence for a meal at Wayne

and Larry’s.  

The trivia was about candy canes with two people getting nine of the ten questions correct. 

Candy canes were given out following the trivia to go along with the treats that Leslie Thompson

brought to share.  Thanks Leslie!!!  Did you know that what we now call candy canes began as just

straight, white sticks of sugar candy?  In Germany in 1670 a choir director curved the sugar

sticks into the shape of a shepherds’ crook and gave them to the children to keep them quiet

during the long church services.  A German immigrant brought the candy cane to America in the

mid 1800’s.  And, in the early 1900’s, the red stripes were added.  It was common to have one big

red stripe and three little red stripes on each candy cane.  The red and white stripes didn’t have

any deeper meaning, but religious symbolism was later added to the candy cane.  More than a

billion candy canes are made each year with 90% of them being sold between Thanksgiving and

Christmas.
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Chapter B events for January:

January 1 Polar Bear Lunch Run

January 16 Chapter Meeting

January 17-18 Mid-Winter Rendezvous

January 25 Breakfast Get-Together

Happy New Year!

Paula Aiken 
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Chapter C – Topeka 
Meet 3rd Tuesday every month in Topeka at Perkins Restaurant 7:00 PM - Eat 6:00 PM

Chapter Directors
Don & Brenda Williams

785-341-4211 

Asst Chapter Directors
John & Theresa Gull

785-266-6735

Chapter Treasurer
Sandy Davis

785-691-7000

Chapter Ride Coordinator
Bill Hanson

620-342-4388

Newsletter Editor

Don Williams
785-341-4211

Chapter Individual of the Year
Sandy Davis

Chapter Webmaster
John Gull

785-266-6735

This is a busy time of year for everyone. Even though we may not be on our motorcycles, we
still need to use some of the motorcycle safety rules and be aware of what is going on around
us.  The traffic can be crazy with all of the travelers.  Even though the snow is pretty, it can
make driving a little rough sometimes.  So please, everyone be safe out there.  Also, if you
are walking, be aware of where you are walking.  There may be slick spots that you can't see
(especially at night).  

Our Chapter Christmas party was on December 1  with 22 people in attendance.  The foodst

was great as always.  We all had a great time.  We didn't have quite the crowd that we
normally do.  Some (for some reason) didn't know about it and the weather may have also
played a part in the low attendance.  Thank you to all of the fabulous cooks for providing all
of the swell food.  A few of us attended the Christmas party in Cassoday which was also a
lot of fun.  No one should have left either party hungry.

John and I are happy to announce that we have a new great grandson, Caleb Richard born
on November 13.     

Upcoming Events 
January 1 New Years Day Ride - Red Robin - Meet there at noon.

If the weather is the temperature as this newsletter is being written, a ride
could be in store for the day.

January 17-18 District Mid-Winter Rally - Arkansas City.
January 21 Meeting at Perkins.  Eat at 6:00; meeting at 7:00.

Birthdays Anniversaries

January 3 - Rick Thompson None
January 6 - Margaret Hanson
January 18 - Denise Benteman

Be safe,
John & Teresa Gull
Assistant Chapter Directors
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Chapter F – El Dorado
Meet 4th Tuesday every month at Oil Hll Elementary School  7:00 PM - Brown Bag at 6:00 PM

Chapter Directors
Rick & Brenda Kistler

316-200-0726

Chapter MEC
Rick Kistler

316-200-0726

Chapter Treasurer
Gene Shannon
316-323-4820

Chapter Ride Coordinator
Jack Schoeck

620-341-0426

Newsletter Editor

Doris Schoeck
620-340-5388

Chapter Couple of the Year
Bob & Joan Warne

HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM KANSAS CHAPTER F!

Hope everyone had a joyous and Merry Christmas. Chapter F had our Christmas
Party on Saturday, December 7, 2019 and from what I observed, everyone appeared
to have a good time!  We had people from most of the Chapters from Kansas.  The gift
exchange was really fun and presents seemed to change hands frequently!!  If you did
not come, you missed a great time.

We would like to thank everyone who attended as your presence made our party
fun and eventful.  We were glad to see everyone who attended.

We did not have a “meeting” for December, but every Chapter appeared to have
a party for the season.  We did not get to attend many parties this year as we seemed
to be busy with other things going on.

There are a lot of things going on come the first of the New Year and we are
excited to share some of that with all of you.  We are excited about the upcoming Mid-
Winter Rendezvous January 17-18 at Arkansas City, Kansas.  We hope to see all of
you there and we also hope to attend other Chapter meetings.  See the Kansas
website for dates and times.

We hope that the New Year brings good things to all of you!  We will be having
our regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 28, 2020. 

Submitted By,
Doris Schoeck, Newsletter Editor



January 2020 Kansas Winger 19

KS-H Newsletter
Next Chapter gathering is 

January 11, 2020 at

Applewood Grill
1515 S. Main

South Hutchinson, KS
(Just South of Hwy 50 at the 
South Hutchinson /k96 Exit)

Dinner at 6:00 PM
Meeting at 7:00 PM

CHAPTER DIRECTORS
Don & Jan Schroeder

620-727-7789
dnjschroder@gmail.com

ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS
Paul & Joan Schultz

CHAPTER TREASURER
Daryl Regier

wingrider@mtelco.net

CHAPTER MEC
Kit & Donna Sand

kdsand@ks-usa.net

CHAPTER MAC
Jeff Whithorn

CHAPTER NEWSLETTER
& HISTORIAN
Ann Whithorn

izzy2freckles@hotmail.com

SUNSHINE LADY
Sherry O’Brien

EVENT COORDINATOR
Sharry Thompson

CHAPTER COY
Kit & Donna Sand

KS DISTRICT DIRECTORS
Joe & Debbie Gattenby
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A Message from your KS-H Chapter Directors

How time flies!! We are already past Christmas and 2020 is upon us. Just think, the good riding
season is only a couple months away. Can’t wait!

The Christmas Party December 15   was at the Royal Bar & Grill in Hutchinson. Icy roads keptth

several from attending, but that meant more food for the rest of us. Bugsy announced his
retirement and introduced us to our new mascot, Thumper. He is excited about going on rides with
Chapter H members.

We are looking forward to our new location. Still the 2nd Saturday of each month, 6pm meal and
7pm meeting.  Our new location is Applewood’s (1515 S. Main St, S. Hutchinson, for your GPS), just
south of Highway 50 and Main at South Hutchinson. They have a large meeting room available and
a full menu. 

January is birthday month for KS-H and we are having a party! The Chapter was officially formed
in 2012, so it has already been 8 years since the beginning of the Chapter. There will be a cake and
some games with prizes, so come out and join us January 11th.

Mid-Winter is always fun. This year it is January 17-18 in Arkansas City at Quality Inn. It will be a
good time of fellowship with Wingers from other Chapters.  Be sure to get registered if you have
not already done so. If you need hotel accommodations, contact any of the hotels and mention you
are with the Goldwing motorcycle group.

The Chapter H team met in October to make plans for the upcoming year. Trying to find a balance
between too many and too few activities is challenging, but we are moving ahead with plans as the
team had many good suggestions. See the schedule Ann included in this letter for upcoming
events!

Dan from Dan’s Cycle in Hesston will be joining us twice this spring. In February he has agreed to
talk to us about motorcycle maintenance. Dan is something of a Goldwing specialist even though
Dan’s is not a Honda dealer. He has a great deal of knowledge about Goldwing bikes and will
answer questions you may have. 

I certainly hope you had a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Jan and I are looking forward to
an exciting year in 2020! And we hope you plan to join us January 11 .th

Don & Jan Schroeder
KS-H Chapter Directors 
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2020
KS-H Couple of the Year

Donna & Kit Sand
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January
1 Robert A Huelsman
7 Don Manhart
8 Julie Flickinger
10 Bob Good
11 Regina Marcotte
20 Sarah Watts
21 Denny Trumble
25 Dale Tritsch
26 Jan Schroeder
27 Steve T Seitz
30 Judy Mann
31 Dan W Forker Jr

16 Dan & Grace Evans
22 Bob & Twila Good
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January  11 KS-H birthday party and 2020 kickoff meeting at 
Applewood Grill, 1515 S. Main, South Hutchinson, KS

January 17 - 18 Mid-Winter Rendezvous! “Winter in the Heartland”
Quality Inn, 3232 N. Summit, Arkansas City, KS
https://gwrraks.com/mid-winter-rendezvous

February 8 Regular gathering at Applewood Grill 
with special guest speaker, Dan Erb from Dan's cycle.

March 7 Dinner Ride or Drive!   
Pretty Boy Floyds - 210 N Douglas, Ellsworth, KS  6:00 PM  

March 14 Regular gathering at Applewood Grill 
Whac-a-mole MC Rider

April 11 Regular gathering at Applewood Grill with special guest speaker, 
Dan Erb from Dan's cycle.

TBD Overnight Ride!  Transportation Museum in Kearney Nebraska

April 30 - May 3 Texas Rally - Kerrville, Texas

Check out all of the happenings in Kansas at https://gwrraks.com/ 

https://gwrraks.com/mid-winter-rendezvous
https://gwrraks.com/
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KS -H  CHRISTMAS PARTY
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Kansas Chapter H is celebrating a birthday!

Come join the feast & fun

January 11, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

at Applewoods Grill

Meet our new mascot, Thumper

Play some games & win some prizes

Congratulate our new COY

and eat some cake!
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Chapter P – Derby
Meet 2nd Tuesday at Derby church of Christ  7:00 PM - Brown Bag at 6:00 PM

Chapter Directors
David & Theresa McDonald

316-213-5712

Asst Chapter Directors
Dennis & Kathy Chesnut 

316-214-1995

Chapter Treasurer
Carolyn Stevens

Chapter Ride Coordinator
Rick Stevens 

316-213-4630
rickstevens@gwrraks.com

Chapter MEC
Garry VanBuskirk

Chapter Couple 
Joe & Janet Gonsalves

Scrapbook
Janet Gonslaves

CHAPTER P JANUARY NEWSLETTER

Meeting Night – Tuesday, January 14th - Brown Bag at 6:30pm Meeting 7:00pm

Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St, Derby KS 67037 

in the fellowship hall at the south end of the building

Chapter P and F had a combined Christmas party in Cassoday. I was unable to attend

this year so David took our newest addition to our family to the party…



January 2020 Kansas Winger 27

Chapter P had a Ride to Auntie C’s for Breakfast

Chapter P folks went to the Delano dinner ...
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and then onto Botanica for the Christmas lights.

 JANUARY BIRTHDAYS -1/30 Kathy Chesnut

                          JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES -None 

                                                               Everyone have a safe month!

                                                               David & Theresa McDonald 

                                                               Directors Chapter P 
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Chapter Q – Winfield
            

            Meet 1st Thursday at Boss Hogs BBQ in Winfield - 6:00 pm to eat 7:00 pm to meet

Sr. Chapter Directors

Jack & Teresa Kistler 

316 651 7423  

jackkistler@gwrraks.com

Asst Chapter Directors

Duane & Vickie Kalous

Chapter Treasurer

Sheila Tucker

Chapter Ride Coordinator

Bill & Sheila Tucker  

billtucker@gwrraks.com

Chapter MEC

Judy Eggleston

Chapter Couple 

Duane & Vickie Kalous

NO ARTICLE RECEIVED
(Still partying)
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Our Sponsors
Appreciate your support!
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